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Westbank President's Letter

Dear Members,

WE'RE BAAAAAAAACK!" The Desk and Derrick annual convention in Lubbock was
awesome, educational, fun, informative and fattening. It was great seeing old friends and
making new acquaintances, over 35 First Timers Our new President, Connie Harrison,
has been working diligently for the past year making plans to lead our new board with
new and progressive ideas for the future growth of our organization. The official photo
disc that will give you a pictorial day-by-day description of convention happenings will be
shown when it is received. The field trips, seminars, social events, business meetings
and speakers were exceptionally outstanding. Yes, as we have heard, “Everything is
Bigger In Texas!" Attendees were keep busy from morning till night. However, that did
not stop anyone, with what little spare time there was, from venturing out and enjoying
the sights, sounds and scrumptious variety of dinning Lubbock has to offer. The 2017
convention to be held in the “Mild High City”, Denver, promises to be just as exciting and
even more. ADDO continues to excel as it grows and prospers.

| congratulate and thank all the ladies who will be Westbank’s leaders in 2016. It says a
lot about these members who are unselfishly giving their time and energies to ensure that
membership will have another exceptional year of educational monthly programs, a field
trip adventure, participating in community projects, a seminar you will not want to miss,
doing fund raising for scholarships and fun socials. What a year it will be.

Just three more months until my term is up. Truly seems like yesterday | started my
second time around as president. Westbank will be ending the year in grand style.
Orientation by Jo Ann Brown, along with her extraordinary confectionary prizes. A bit of a
twist, November will be installation of officers by our own Theresa Adams, who was
installed in Lubbock as the 2016 Region Ill Director, her second time around. A hugh
“THANK YOU" for once again bringing her expertise to this important position, as well as,
maintaining her position on the foundation board along with Judi Adams. Judi also doing
board committee work. Now, a very special super ‘THANK YOU" to Royal “Roy” Adams
for being “The Man Behind The Westbank D&D Women.” Hubby to Theresa and big
brother to Judi Adams and soon to be our club president, Gaylen Guillory. December, a
fun filled close to another year in our glorious club history.

Happy Birthday to Me, AND
“HAPPY HALLOWEEN EVERYONE”

Bonnie R, Wall
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What a wonderful Convention! I wish all of you could have attended to
take advantage of the awesome field trips, seminars, symposium,
speakers and learning experiences that those who were able to attend
could take advantage of! Please make plans to visit San Antonio in 2016
when Connie Harrison continues to share her leadership with everyone.

Elected officers for 2016 are Connie Harrison, President; Maggi Franks,
President Elect; Christina Forth-Matthews, Vice President; Penny Jacobs,
Secretary and Terry Ligon, Treasurer.

I encourage all presidents to be strong leaders for their club membership.
We must continue to grow and help the Association move forward. The
2016 Board will be a strong Board that will accomplish the 2015 and
2016 goals. Presidents can get brochures to send to companies to show
them what Desk and Derrick is all about. They can also get them to help
solicit new membership. Just contact André at the Ado office and he will
gladly assist you.

We have one more edition of the DDJ that will be published this year. If
your club has any information or article to send to the DDJ please do so
asap.

Spanish EAB’s are being given away for us to get to the Spanish speaking
children in your area so please contact André at Ado for however many
you might need.

Contest deadline is set for December 15, please begin searching for that
perfect article, bulletin or field trip to enter on behalf of your club. It is
always an honor to place for an AIMEE. Begin preparing right now!

It is time for clubs to get a slate of officers for 2016. Please step up and
show everyone that you can lead them, be a strong influence and share
your ideas with your board.

Proposed amendment changes will be sent out soon. Don’t forget to
update your Bylaws should that be required.

Have a scary and fun-filled Halloween!

Val

Westbank Qil Patch
2



Lori L. Landry

Bean Resources, Inc.
P. O. Box 52768
Lafayette, LA 70505

llandry@beanresources.com

Board of Directors

PRESIDENT
Lori L. Landry

Bean Resources Inc,

PRESIDENT ELECT
Connie Harrison
Valero Energy Corp.

VICE PRESIDENT
Maggi Franks
Ké&E Computer Services

SECRETARY
Mark Loch
Chaparral Energy LLC

TREASURER

Christina Forth-Matthews
AOG International

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
Linda Rodgers

Process Equipment & Services, Inc.

EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT
Dorothy Semon
Estate of ] Pat Beaird

PARLIAMENTARIAN
Sheryl Minear, RP
Silver Qil & Gas, Inc.

REGION I DIRECTOR
Penny Jacobs
Range Resources-Appalachia LLC

REGION 1I DIRECTOR
Debra Perjak
Oelze Equipment Company LLC

REGION III DIRECTOR
Valina Blanchard
Perry Flying Center, Inc.

REGION IV DIRECTOR
Cindy Miller

Nabors Completion and Production

REGION V DIRECTOR
Kate Ediger

First Roswell Company

REGION VI DIRECTOR
Anna Lewis-McBeth

Continental Resources Inc.

REGION VII DIRECTOR
Deb Porath

Underground Pipe Inspectors

October, 2015

We have just returned from an outstanding Convention and Educational
Conference in Lubbock! For those of you who were unable to attend, you missed
an awesome educational experience. Audra Horton, Rena Shaffer and the
members of Region V are to be commended for a job well done. Each Region V
Club and Member took their responsibilities and tasks seriously and presented
an amazing event. From the exciting field trips, dynamic seminars and speakers
along with opportunities to connect with our fellow members, it was a great time
to be had by all. The Overton Hotel was absolutely beautiful and the
management and staff went above and beyond to ensure that all of our needs
were met.

This year we had 225 members in attendance, including 33 first-timers, I feel
certain that we will see those same first-timers in Denver next year.

Elections were held at our Saturday Business Session, and I would like to
congratulate and present to you the officers who lead us for 2016. They, along
with the seven Regional Directors, will lead this Association and continue the
forward progression of our Association.

President Connie Harrison
President-Elect Maggi Franks
Vice-President Christina Forth-Matthews
Secretary Penny Jacobs

Treasurer Terry Ligon

Next month I will provide a more comprehensive recap of Convention, but did
want to let you know that Proposed Amendments Nos. 1 and 3 were withdrawn
by the club who presented them. The remaining Proposed Amendments all
passed and will be effective January 1, 2016. You will be apprised when the
updated Bylaws are posted to the ADDC website.

Lori Landry
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